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Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you all managed to have a lovely half term. We were very fortunate to have such good weather. School was 

open throughout the whole of half term for children of critical workers. I would like to thank all the staff that went 

into school to provide this care. I would also like to thank all the other staff who spent their half term preparing for 

our return to school this week.  

We have welcomed back children of critical workers and those in vulnerable groups, and the Reception and Year 6 

children. We have ‘11 Bubbles’ across the school which all operate on different times and timetables. Thank you to 

the parents for helping us by socially distancing and keeping to the times for your child’s bubble. Also thank you to 

all the staff who are working so hard to make both the ‘Home Learning’ and ‘School Bubbles’ work. All teachers and 

teaching assistants are experiencing working with different children in different year groups but as always they 

have risen to the challenge. I would also like to say a special thank you to our support staff especially Mrs Hazell 

and Mr Aldworth who as always have gone above and beyond in helping us to be ready.  

The highlight of the week for me was the “Armonico Concert does the Virtual Albert Hall Concert” on Wednesday. 

This was an opportunity for us all to come together for a unique experience. We were able to capture moment of 

children watching the concert in school and from home. I had 2 favourite moments when I saw Karen and Kevin 

dancing as I had been in the Albert Hall when they performed live, and seeing the photograph of our Year 5 

children who had been due to travel to London to participate in the performance and our school name come up at 

the end.  
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All children have been working hard both in school and out of school and here are some of the highlights that I 

picked up on as I wandered around the ‘Tapestry’ and the ‘Google Classrooms’. 

In the Foundation stage it was great to watch them doing work on the ‘Rainforest’. Freya coloured and labelled a 

picture of the Red-Eyed Frog, Ava did some writing and Robert made binoculars!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I enjoyed watching a video of Henry’s tadpoles which were growing into frogs. I asked him if he had kept a diary 

and he said he had completed a ‘Life-Cycle of the Frog’. Super work Henry. 

 

In Year 2 Karla produced a detailed picture 

of the Holy Spirit. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I spotted some amazing ‘Shell Art Work’ produced by Adam in Year 3. It is 

so good I think we should ask him if he is taking orders?  

 

In Year 4 their topic work is about 

‘Earthquakes’. Here is some great work from 

Harriet: 



  

 

I am learning so much about the ‘Victorians’ from our Year 5 children. Ciara, Valeria and Aidan taught me all the 

different jobs that children had to undertake.  

 

Year 6 have begun work on a new book “Kensuke’s Kingdom by Michael Morpurgo”. One of their tasks was to write 

a short balanced argument. Here are some examples from Charlotte, Sharon and Bella: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  

Then I came across Mia and Joel’s chicks. They had the eggs incubating and they posted photographs in their 

classrooms for everyone to see.  

Thank you for sharing.  

They were asking everyone to help to name them but 

I am not sure what they decided on in the end! 

 

 

 

Yesterday I received a message to say that Jacye (who used to attend St. Mary’s) and his siter 

Grace in Year 5 were going to be ‘International performers’ on Thursday evening and they 

performed a live Facebook concert called ‘Let’s break it together’ a tribute to the NHS. 

Congratulations to them both on a great performance and thank you to Jayce for his kind 

words!  

This week we celebrated ‘Pentecost’ and as we   

talked about the gift of the ‘Holy Spirit’ we tried our 

best to focus on the the two Gospel Values of ‘Peace’ 

and ‘Courage’.  

 

 

Just before half term our children were encouraged to write to some of the older parishioners of St Anthony’s 

parish who have been isolated for many weeks often on their own. The letters have obviously really cheered up the 

parishoners as we have had some lovely replies.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

Once again can I thank you for your patience and your continued support. If you need any help, support or advice 

please do not hesitate to get in touch with the school office and someone will get back to you as soon as possible.  

Yours faithfully, 

 
Helen Armstrong 

Headteacher 


